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A ceremony will be held at Veterans Memorial 
Park, 220 Civic Center Plaza at 11:00 am on     		
  Veterans Day. The event includes a flag and 		
	   color guard presentation, rifle salute and a 	
		  tribute to our fallen warriors. 

		  Village of Glendale Heights offices 		
		     will be closed on Monday, November 12 	
		       as we honor all military personnel, past 	
		         and present. 

 		            For more information, please call the 	
			   Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303.

Veterans Day Ceremony
November 11 • 11:00 am • Veterans Memorial Park

November 26 • 7:00 pm  
Village Hall Front Plaza

Tree Lighting  
Ceremony

Victorian 
Christmas

Visit the Historic House at 311 Windy 
Point Drive and experience what a 

"Victorian Christmas" might have been 
like 100 years ago!

Admission is free and refreshments 
will be served. Tours of the home 
will be offered and children will have 
the opportunity to make a Victorian 
decoration to take home.

December 15 • 9:00 am - 11:30 am • Glendale Lakes Golf Club

The Village of Glendale Heights invites all resi-
dents to participate in the Tree Lighting Cer-
emony. Holiday decor and lights will decorate 
the Civic Center Campus. Enjoy the sounds 
of the holidays through the performance of 
Glendale Heights’ choral groups and share 
the holiday spirit as Mayor Linda Jackson and 
special guest Santa Claus illuminate the Civic 
Center Complex with just a flick of the switch! 
Then be sure to stop by the Council Cham-
bers after the ceremony to warm up with free 
refreshments.

Breakfast with Santa

December 3 • 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 
Historic House • 311 Windy Point Dr.

Come visit Santa Claus and tell him what is on your wish list while having an all-you-can-
eat pancake breakfast. The price of an adult breakfast is $5 and a children's breakfast is $3.  
Photos with Mr. & Mrs. Claus are $2. 

No registration is required and the event fee is paid at the door. 
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Letter from the Village President
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Coffee with the Mayor & Board is held on the first Saturday of each 
month* from 10:00 am to noon at the Center for Senior Citizens. The 
next Coffee with the Mayor & Board is scheduled for November 3rd 
and December 1st.  If you are unable to attend and have a comment, 
suggestion or question, please call the Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303. 

*Subject to Change

Coffee with the Mayor & Board

Dear Residents, 

Sincerely,

 

Linda Jackson, Village President

Street Sweeping Continues 
through November

Street sweeping parking restrictions continue through 
the month of November on one specific day each week 
from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Note: After hearing the concerns 
of our residents, Mayor Jackson and the Village Board 
of Trustees have approved to allow residents to park 
parallel to the street on your driveway apron (section of 
the driveway between the sidewalk and the street). This 
will allow sidewalks to be clear for residents to walk on 
the sidewalks, but still allow street sweepers to clean the 
streets of any debris and leaves for safe driving, keeping 
our storm drains clear to the best we can, and for clean 
roadways.  If you have any questions on street sweeping 
parking, please contact the Glendale Heights Police 
Department’s non-emergency number at 630.260.6070.
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Spread holiday cheer to individuals and families financially unable to 

purchase gifts or a holiday meal for their family this season. The Village 

of Glendale Heights Christmas Sharing Committee is in need of your 

help! Tree gift tags listing wished for items will be decorating trees 

located on the 1st floors of the Civic Center Complex, the Sports Hub 

and the Center for Senior Citizens, beginning  November 19.  It is the 

Committee’s goal to have a bare tree for the holiday season, so that all family 

members pre-registered in the program receive a gift. 

Please attach the gift tag to your unwrapped gift donation(s) and return it to the Civic 

Center or the Center for Senior Citizens on or before December 7th. The Christmas Sharing 

Committee relies on the continued generosity of the community to help them meet the 

needs of every family who qualifies for assistance. Please call 630.260.6000, or Debbie 

McKenzie at 630.260.6050 for further information about Christmas Sharing donations, and 

how you may “adopt a family.”

Christmas Sharing

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.org
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

        Take part in our holiday tradition  
      of displaying Community Holiday Wreaths in  
the lobby during the month of December. The 
wreaths represent various organizations, schools, 
nationalities, professions and hobbies.

1.	 Create an artificial wreath (approx. 18" in diameter)

2.	 Decorate with small ornaments or other items to 	
	 represent your theme

3.	 Wreaths are due at the library before Dec. 1

For more information,  
please call 630.260.1550.

Community Holiday Wreaths
at the Glenside Public Library District

While writing your greeting cards to friends and relatives, 
please remember our military personnel who are serving 
our country during the holidays.

The Village is collecting holiday greeting cards and will 
mail them in time for a holiday delivery. Please drop off 
your greeting cards to Village Hall by December 3.    

Please do not decorate cards with glitter or add per-
sonal or social media information to cards. Also, do not 
include envelopes with cards. For more information, call 
630.909.5327.

Send Cheer to Military Personnel
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250 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6060 • www.ghprf.com

Parks, Recreation & Facilities Department

Venture to Chicago and the local area each day for fieldtrips 
that will bring excitement during school holidays. Our 
counselors maintain a safe, fun and caring environment 
while sharing new experiences with participants. Children 
do not have to be in the PATH After School Program to 
participate. Drop-off is between 7:30 am – 9:00 am. Pick-up 
is from 4:00 pm – 5:00 pm. Extended care is available until 
6:30 pm at an additional cost. Trips subject to change.
Program Fee: $40 (Resident and current PATH After School 
Participants), $45 Non-Resident

PATH Stay Days & Winter Break Camp

Room Rentals @ The Hub!
Let the Sports Hub host your next event! With rooms available to 
accommodate the majority of events, the Sports Hub is the perfect 
place for your next family party, corporate training, team practice & 
more. Hourly rates are available. Affordable options for all your rental 
needs!

Winter Break Camp Schedule
12/24 - Arcade
12/26 - Theater Performance
12/27 - Field Museum
12/28 - Swimming

12/31 - Trampoline Fun
1/2 - Sports Museum
1/3 - Rock Climbing
1/4 - Chicago History Museum

Adult Basketball League
Some of the top players and teams in the area will com-
pete.  Register your team in one of four divisions:  Men's 
“A” (highly competitive), “B” (competitive) “C” (recreational) 
or Women's Open.  Games are played on Sundays be-
tween 9:00 AM and 9:00 PM.  *Each team is required to 
pay a refundable $60 forfeit fee.
League Day Date Time Fee

Men's A Sun Begins 1/7 9:00 am - 9:00 pm $300/team

Men's B Sun Begins 1/7 9:00 am - 9:00 pm $250/team

Men's C Sun Begins 1/7 9:00 am - 9:00 pm $250/team

Women's Sun Begins 1/7 9:00 am - 9:00 pm $250/team

Youth Basketball League
Players of all ages and experience are invited to participate in 
our youth basketball league!

Players will take advantage of weekly practices and games 
that will help improve their skills while developing sportsman-
ship and teamwork. Games are played January through mid-
March. Fee Includes team jersey & end of season awards.

Registrations after October 31st will be charged a $25 late fee.
League Fee Day Time

Co-Ed Grades 1st/2nd $65/$75 SA 9:00 am – 1:00 pm

Co-Ed Grades 3rd/4th $65/$75 SA 9:00 am – 1:00 pm

Girls Grades 3rd/4th $75/$85 Varies Varies

Boys Grades 5th/6th $75/$85 Varies Varies

Girls Grades  5th/6th $75/$85 Varies Varies

Boys Grades 7th/8th $75/$85 Varies Varies

Girls Grades 7th/8th $75/$85 Varies Varies

Parks Storm Drain Medallions
Throughout 2018, the Parks Division has been working with local 
residents, organizations, businesses, clubs, scouts and more to paste 
storm drain medallions near drains at our local parks.  This is a simple 
reminder not to dump trash down our sewers as all sewers drain to 
our streams and rivers.  Thank you to all the groups who have helped 
to make our waterways cleaner!  Special thanks to April Hieronymus 
of Keller Williams, Cub Scout Pack 355, ID Commerce + Logistics, 
Glendale Heights Kiwanis Club, and Glenbard North Key Club!
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Promoting "Fuller, Stronger, Longer Lives"

Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens
260 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6050 • www.glendaleheights.org/Seniors

Are you looking for a party room to rent for your winter or spring gathering?  Look 
no further than the Center’s Community Room.  From kid’s parties to weddings, 
you can book the room for any event.  With lots of ample space, we can fit up to 16 
tables and seat up to 130 guests!   

A fully equipped catering kitchen including commercial refrigerators, freezers, 
microwave and professional oven will allow you to bring in your home-cooked 
meal, catered items or both! You’ll have access to convenient parking, surround 
sound speaker system as well as our beautiful facilities which include a convenient 
outdoor deck and seating area.  

Our friendly staff will work with you to make your party a success. Call 
630.260.6050 for more information and to reserve the community room for your 
next event.

BOOK YOUR PARTY AT THE COMMUNITY ROOM

Senior Health Insurance Program (SHIP)
Annual Enrollment Period October 15th – December 7th

Effective Jan. 1st
The Senior Center is a certified SHIP site and are ready to help with your Medicare 
questions.  SHIP counselors are trained to:
•	 Educate consumers and answer questions about Medicare, Medicare 
Supplements, long term care insurance, Medicare HMOs, private fee-for-service 
and other health insurance;
•	 Assist beneficiaries Part D Open Enrollment.
Contact the Senior Center to schedule your appointment.  Beneficiaries are met 
by appointment only.

CENTER FOR SENIOR CITIZENS  

CRAFT FAIR
Come to the Center for Senior Citizens on 
Wednesday, November 14 from  
8:30 am – 6:30 pm to get a jump on 
your holiday shopping! Come check out 
our assortment of scarves, hand-made 
jewelry, ornaments, tote bags and much 
more! Don't miss out on one of a kind 
gifts made by our members.

With the cooler weather approaching, 
why not get a new hair color to warm 
up your look. Free consultations are 
available with Jennifer. Your hair is our 
canvas!

Golden Shears Salon, located in the 
Center for Senior Citizens, is a full ser-
vice salon for both men and women 
specializing in the needs of those 60 
and better.  The Golden Shears Salon is 
open to residents or non-residents of 
all ages!

Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday by 
appointment only. Call 630.260.6050 or 
630.260.6055 today to schedule your 
appointment.

Golden Shears 
Salon

HOLIDAY LUNCHEON
December 6 

11:00 am – 2:00 pm (Doors open at 10:30 am)
$10 per person 

Glendale Lakes Golf Club
Snowfall is in the air! Come join us for a holiday lunch!  We will have entertainment 

by Sandi Haynes, dancing and of course raffles.  A cash bar will be available!  Seating 
is limited; registration is first come first served.   Register by: 11/26
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 Winter Golf

As long as the course is 
playable, Glendale Lakes is 

open year round for golf. 
 

Give the golf shop a call for 
our special winter rates at 

630.260.0018!

Book Your Holiday Party,  
Banquet or Wedding 

at Glendale Lakes Golf Club

1550 President Street • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.0018 • Banquets: 630.260.0095 • www.glendalelakes.com 

Owned and operated by the Village of Glendale Heights

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Glendale Lakes Golf Club is a great place to 
host your holiday parties, baby and bridal 
showers, birthday parties, business meetings, 
wedding, wedding reception and much more.  
Our facility can accommodate up to 250 
guests.  Call 630.260.0095 to check on avail-
able dates and visit our website at  
www.glendalelakes.com to see our menus 
with pricing and pictures of our beautiful 
banquet facility.

From the Chef
Thanksgiving Turkey Tips
1. Choose a fresh turkey instead of a frozen one.  
Ice crystals that form during freezing damaging a 
turkey’s muscle cells. When the bird thaws and roasts, 
fluids leak more readily from the damaged cells, dry-
ing out the meat.
2. Roast two small turkeys rather than one large 
one. Smaller turkeys roast more evenly than large 
ones, so for feeding a crowd, two small turkeys are a 
better option. They will cook quicker, too.
3. Brine the turkey.  A turkey soaked in a salt-water 
solution absorbs both the salt and the water, so it 
is moister to begin with, as well as seasoned on the 
inside. You can flavor a brine as well. 
4. Rub soft butter under the skin.  As it melts, it 
bastes the turkey and adds buttery flavor. For even 
more flavor, you can add herbs and spices to the 
butter. Use onions, parsley, lemon zest, and a little 
paprika.
5. Truss loosely, or not at all.  Legs tied up tightly 
against the sides of the turkey take longer to roast, 
putting the breast meat in jeopardy of overcooking 
while the legs take their time. 
6. Roast the turkey upside down at first.  Placing 
the turkey, breast side down, on a V-rack for the first 
hour or so of roasting essentially allows it to baste 
itself. Any marks left by the rack will disappear once 
you flip the turkey over and finish roasting it.
7. Don’t overcook it.  Use a thermometer, either 
instant-read or probe-style, to monitor the tempera-
ture in the thickest part of the thigh (be careful not to 
hit the bone). You are aiming for 167°F.
8. Let the turkey rest before carving.  The intense 
heat of the oven forces the juices into the center 
of the bird, so after roasting, let the turkey rest for 
roughly 20 minutes.  The juices will redistribute and 
you will get moister slices.
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With the winter season upon us, the Streets Division will outfit nine large 
dump trucks, six small dump trucks, and ten pickup trucks with snow plows 
and anti-icing equipment.  Public Works utilizes road salt and liquid de-icing 
materials to assist in clearing the roadways and providing safe travel condi-
tions.  All vehicles that have de-icing equipment will be tested for proper 
functionality and will be calibrated to preform properly, which will conserve 
de-icing materials throughout the entire winter season.

The Village has 76 centerline miles of roadway and 147 cul-de-sacs and dead-
ends which will be strategically cleared during a snow event.  The Village 
roads are sectioned into eight snow routes and each will have a designated 
large truck to undertake the clearing of snow and de-icing.  Each snow route 
has a defined primary (arterial road) route and a secondary (collector road) 
route.  In the case of a winter storm event with measurable accumulation of 
snow, there will be additional trucks dispatched to undertake the clearing of 
snow from cul-de-sacs and dead-end streets.  

For parking restrictions during and after a snowstorm, please see page 8 
(Parking Info).  For any questions or concerns you may have regarding the 
Village’s Snow and Ice plan, please contact Public Works (Snow Command) at 
630.260.6068.

1615 Glen Ellyn Road • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6040 • www.glendaleheights.org/PW

Public Works Department
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Snow Plow Operations During a Snow Event

Winter Tips from the Fleets Division
As we approach the colder months, the Fleets Division will be finalizing the 
preparation and installation of all the snow and ice equipment.  Each year, 
the goal of Public Works is to clear the roads in the most efficient manner 
with the lowest impact to the environment.  Each truck is carefully calibrated 
to ensure the correct amount of salt is applied to the streets without over 
salting.  Safety for the residents and commuters traveling through Glendale 
Heights is always the primary concern.

The Fleets Division likes to remind everyone to drive careful and be 
prepared for breakdowns.  Being stranded in the warm weather can be an 
inconvenience, but in cold weather can be dangerous.  Take your car in for 
an inspection and be sure it is ready for the weather.  Keep a spare blanket in 
the car and keep all fluids at the recommended levels.  Keeping the fuel tank 
at least half full ensures you will not have icing issues.  Make sure you have 
plenty of windshield solvent in the reservoir, and it’s always a good idea to 
have extra in the car.  Happy and safe travels this holiday season!

MFT Road Projects Update
This year, the Village completed the construc-
tion of six roads under the 2018 MFT Road Proj-
ect, using revenue from the state’s Motor Fuel 
Tax.  Liberty Drive, Blue Ridge Drive, Auburn 
Drive, Lombard Court, and East and West 
Nevada Avenue were constructed under this 
summer’s program. The construction consisted 
of storm sewer improvements and repairs, side-
walk and curb improvements, and road paving.  
Additionally, the intersection of East Nevada 
Drive, East Lincoln Avenue, and Clifford Street 
underwent a major redesign to improve safety 
and efficiency.

Winter Time at the Water Pollution Control Facility
The colder weather can cause a wastewater treatment plant (WTP) to have 
issues almost overnight. Bacteria do not reduce biological oxygen demand 
(BOD) or reproduce as effectively during the colder months of the year. They 
generally favor temperatures between 68° and 95° F (20° – 35° C). That is why 
a WTP tends to be more problematic during the winter because the bacteria 
are less active. And while temperatures cannot be fully controlled within a 
Plant, there are a few things we can do ahead of time to ensure our system is 
as healthy as possible during the winter to boost microbial activity. One way to 
ensure a healthy Plant during the winter is to keep a higher amount of bacteria 
in the system. This will help break down the incoming BOD and keep the Plant 
in compliance with State and Federal Regulations.

Fire Hydrant Inspections
Utilities staff will be performing a 
thorough inspection of each fire hydrant 
and begin prepping them for the winter 
season. This involves making sure the 
hydrants drain properly after use so they 
don’t freeze in the winter months. Any 
operations or maintenance issues noted 
are logged in a data base and corrected in 
a timely manner. Please contact the Public 
Works Department if you notice any issues 
with a fire hydrant in your area including 
any damage to the hydrant marker.  You 
can contact Public Works at 630.260.6040 
Monday through Friday 7:00 am to 4:30 
pm.  Additionally, if you notice any leaking 
water valves or water main breaks after 
normal business hours please contact 
the Police Departments non-emergency 
number at 630.260.6070.
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300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Emergency Help: 911 • Non-Emergency: 630.260.6070

www.glendaleheights.org/police

Glendale Heights Police Department

Parking Info
The Glendale Heights Police Department would like to remind you of a couple of 
parking regulations within the Village.  

“Parking - Sidewalks”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-5(J) 
“Within any sidewalk area; residents may park, on each owner’s driveway, across the 
sidewalk between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., or within twenty-four (24) 
hours after a snowfall of one inch (1”) or more has occurred from November 1st 
through March 31st.”

“Parking During Snowfall”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-8
“It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any public street designated as a snow 
route in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall of 
one inch (1”) or more has occurred.”  “It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any 
other public street in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a 
snowfall of two inches (2”) or more has occurred.”  “In the event of a continuous 
heavy snowfall of five inches (5”) or more having occurred, it shall be unlawful to 
park any vehicle on any public street in the Village at any time within a period of 
seventy-two (72) hours after such snowfall.”
Should you need additional information or clarification regarding the above 
regulations, please contact the Glendale Heights Police Department non-
emergency phone number at 630.260.6070.

Holiday Shopping 
 Safety Tips:

Protecting your personal information can help reduce your risk of identity theft. In this digital age, it is important to maintain 
appropriate security on your computers and other electronic devices.

Use Security Software

Install anti-virus software, anti-spyware software, and a firewall. Set your preference to update these protections often. Protect 
against intrusions and infections that can compromise your computer files or passwords by installing security patches for your 
operating system and other software programs.

Avoid Phishing Emails

Do not open files, click on links, or download programs sent by strangers. Opening a file from someone you do not know could 
expose your system to a computer virus or spyware that captures your passwords or other information you type.

Be Wise About Wi-Fi

Before you send personal information over your laptop or smartphone on a public wireless network in a coffee shop, library, air-
port, hotel, or other public place, see if your information will be protected. If you use an encrypted website, it protects only the 
information you send to and from that site. If you use a secure wireless network, all the information you send on that network is 
protected.

Lock Up Your Laptop

Keep financial information on your laptop only when necessary. Do not use an automatic login feature that saves your user 
name and password, and always log off when you are finished. That way, if your laptop is stolen, it will be harder for a thief to 
get at your personal information.

Prevent Identity Theft
Keep Your Devices Secure

As the holiday shopping season is upon 
us, please take time to ensure you have 
a safe and happy holiday season. As 
you find time to shop, please be mind-
ful of the following safety tips:
•	 Be aware of your surroundings. Look 
for suspicious persons, etc. when you 
are in any area.
•	 If shopping late in the day or after 
dark, park in an area that is well lit. 
•	 Don't leave cell phones, purses, or 
any other item of value in your parked 
car where they can be seen. Always 
conceal these items.
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Keep the Wreath Red

On average, nearly 20 people per minute are physically abused by an intimate 
partner in the United States. During one year, this equates to more than 10 
million women and men. 1 in 3 women and 1 in 4 men have been victims of 
some form of physical violence by an intimate partner within their lifetime.

By creating a Smart911 Safety Profile, people can provide information about 
their risk of being a domestic violence victim along with a home address.  
Should the victim ever need to call 9-1-1, the dispatcher will be able to send 
help without the victim ever saying a word.

Please visit www.Smart911.com to create your profile today!

Domestic Violence Awareness  
and Smart911

Each year during the holiday season, the Glenside and Bloomingdale Fire Protection Districts 
participate in the statewide “Keep the Wreath Red” program.  The program starts when the 
Fire District illuminates a Christmas wreath with all red bulbs on the fire station.  During the 
holiday season, if there are any fires related to decorations, a white bulb will replace a red 
bulb on the wreath.  We ask everyone in the community to help “Keep the Wreath Red” by 
keeping some important safety tips in mind this holiday season.

• If you use a live tree, be sure to choose a fresh tree that is not shedding needles and keep it 
well watered.  

• Make sure Christmas and Hanukkah lights are labeled by a testing laboratory.  Replace any 
worn sets or those with loose connections.  Outside, use lights labeled for outdoor lighting.  
Always unplug everything before going to bed or leaving home.

• Do not use candles in decorations or displays.  Keep them away from curtains or other 
combustible materials and never put them in windows or near exits.  Keep candles out of the 
reach of small children.

The Glendale Heights Police Department 
is asking residents to please check on their 
relatives and friends to assure they are not in 
need of assistance due to the extreme weather 
conditions.  Glendale Heights has a warm-
ing shelter in place and is ready to assist the 
needs of our residents should the need arise. 
For information call the Glendale Heights 
Police Department's, non-emergency number 
630.260.6070. As a reminder, in ANY emer-
gency you should always call 911 for immedi-
ate assistance.

During periods of extreme weather, the police 
department will activate our Senior Call list to 
check on senior citizens.  Seniors or their family 
members may ask to be placed on this list by 
picking up a form from the Glendale Heights 
Center for Senior Citizens or contacting the 
Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens at 
630.260.6050.

Warming Shelters
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The Office of Administrative Services reminds busi-
nesses that the deadline for renewing their annual Vil-
lage Business License is December 31, 2018. A Business 
License Renewal form, inclusive of information regard-
ing your business, will be mailed early November to the 
business address on file. Upon receipt, please care-
fully review, complete as needed, and return the form 
with proper payment by the due date to the Village of 
Glendale Heights, Attn: Business Licenses. If you have 
not received your Business License Renewal form by 
November 30th or have further questions regarding 
the renewal process, please contact Administrative 
Services at 630.260.6000.

Business License Renewal

In observance of the Holidays, residents are advised 
of a change to their regular schedule for refuse and 
recycling collections. Republic Services will follow 
their Holiday Pick Up Schedule. All pick up days are 
delayed by one day for all customers who are sched-
uled on the day of, or following a holiday.

Thanksgiving Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 11/23 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 11/24

Christmas Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 12/28 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 12/29

 New Years Day Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is collected on Friday, 1/4/19 
Friday’s regular route is collected on Saturday, 1/5/19

For service related questions, please call Republic 
Services at 847.981.0091. 

Refuse/Recycling 
Holiday Collections

Village Offices Closed
Veterans Day 

Monday, November 11 (In observance of Veterans Day)

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Thursday, November 22 

Friday, November 23

Christmas Holiday 
Monday, December 24 
Tuesday, December 25

New Years Day Holiday 
Tuesday, January 1, 2019

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 
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NEW BUSINESSES
Beauty By Shabana
215 E. Army Trail Rd.

630.340.9176
Hair Salon Services

Sandman.com  
399 Wall St. Unit B

630.980.7710
Telecommunication Sales

First in Medical Transportation
Corp

312.778.4195
Non-Emergency Medical
Transportation Services

Sabrina’s Café
254 Town Center Ln.

630.201.4929
Restaurant

Just Add Frosting Boutique 
708.289.1250

Costume Jewelry & Accessories
Home Party Sales

TEM Environmental, Inc.
174 North Brandon Dr.

630.790.0880
Consulting & Laboratory Services

Prairie State Gaming
399 Wall St, Unit H

630.870.3405
Video Gaming Business Office

Rainbow International
1935 Brandon Ct., Unit A

847.520.7100 
Water & Fire Restoration Services 

Support Glendale Heights’ Businesses - Shop Local! 
Interested in having a business in Glendale Heights?   

Contact the Community Development Department at 630.260.6030
Join the Glendale Heights Chamber!   

Contact Director@glendaleheightschamber.com

The Glenside Fire Protection District will be celebrating its 50 years of 
service to the community (1969 – 2019) next June. The main event will 
be an open house on Saturday, June 22, 2019 with more details to come, 
so be sure to save the date and mark your calendars. In preparations for 
the event and a 50th anniversary book, we are looking for any pictures, 
items or quotes you would like to share from the community. Please 
feel free to drop by the station or email info@glensidefire.org with the 
information. Thank you in advance!



The Office of Administrative Services reminds busi-
nesses that the deadline for renewing their annual Vil-
lage Business License is December 31, 2018. A Business 
License Renewal form, inclusive of information regard-
ing your business, will be mailed early November to the 
business address on file. Upon receipt, please care-
fully review, complete as needed, and return the form 
with proper payment by the due date to the Village of 
Glendale Heights, Attn: Business Licenses. If you have 
not received your Business License Renewal form by 
November 30th or have further questions regarding 
the renewal process, please contact Administrative 
Services at 630.260.6000.

Business License Renewal

Yard waste such as leaves, grass clippings, twigs, branches, 
brush and other plant material are collected from single-fam-
ily residences on the same day as solid waste and recycling 
between the months of April and November. 

The final yard waste collection for the season is Thursday, November 29 
and Friday, November 30 during route pickups. There will be no yard 
waste pickup from December - March.

For service related questions, please contact Republic Services at 
847.981.0091.

Yard Waste Collections 

January 21 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day School Day Off Trip
February 6 - Valentines for Vets Cards Due 
February 9 - Daddy Daughter Dance
February 18 - President's Day School Day Off Trip 

Looking Ahead!

Visit us online at www.glendaleheights.org

Your water bill may be paid online (24 hours/7 days a week); dropped in 
the payment collection box, located in front of Village Hall or inside the 
Village Hall adjacent to the Administrative Services counter; in person at 
the Administrative Services counter of Village Hall during regular business 
hours, or by US mail - Village of Glendale Heights, PO Box 87156 Carol 
Stream, IL 60188-7156.

NEW Electronic Statement Billing Option Coming Soon!

Online Payment:
You may register to pay your water bill online conveniently 24 hours/7 days 
a week using credit or debit card. There is no transaction fee charged for 
this service. 

Auto payment is also available with your registration. Auto-payment 
will withdraw your monthly payment on the due date directly from your 
checking, savings, debit or credit card. If you are already registered for 
online payment, simply access your account and follow the instructions for 
auto-payment. 

For further information, visit the Water Billing page on the Village website 
or call 630.260.6010 with any questions or assistance in registering.

Water Bill - Convenient Payment Options

Village Meetings
Regularly scheduled meetings are held at the 
Civic Center, unless otherwise noted.  Call the 

Village Hall at 630.260.6000 for more  
information.

Board of Police Commissioners
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition
3rd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am

Glenside Public Library District

Charity Golf Classic Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Emergency Services & Disaster Agency 
E.S.D.A.   

1st Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Founders’ Day Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Golf Course Committee
Thursday, 7:00 pm  

Nov. 8 
Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Historical Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Heights Historic House 

Neighborhood Watch
Meetings vary from month to month.
Please visit the website for the next  

Neighborhood Watch meeting.

Parks & Recreation Committee
3rd Tuesday of every other month, 7:00 pm

Sports Hub

Plan Commission
2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Property Enhancement
4th Wednesday of each month, 6:30 pm

Senior Citizens Council
4th Wednesday of each month, 

Center for Senior Citizens, 8:30 am

*Village Board and 
Committee of the Whole Meetings (C.O.W.)

1st & 3rd Thursday of each month, 7:30 pm 

Youth Commission
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am 

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

* The Village Board & C.O.W.  meetings may be 
viewed the day following the meeting at 1:00 pm 
and 6:00 pm on GHTV (channel 6 for Comcast & 
W.O.W, channel 99 for AT&T) or on YouTube at  
www.youtube.com/GlendaleHtsTV.

Village Meetings

Glendale Heights Foundation
The Glendale Heights Foundation (GHF) is a non-profit organization 
incorporated in 2003 to provide limited one-time emergency financial 
assistance to Village residents.  The Foundation does not provide rent 
or mortgage payment aid.  All assistance requests must be submitted 
in writing, including name, address, details about the emergency 
circumstances, and financial assistance requested.  A GHF form can 
be downloaded from the Village website to submit a request for 
assistance from the Foundation.  Send requests to: Glendale Heights 
Foundation, P.O.Box 5280, Glendale Heights, IL 60139.  Tax deductible 
donations are always welcome and graciously accepted.  For more 
information, please email info.ghfoundation@gmail.com.
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Civic Center Hours
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday	 8:00 am – 4:30 pm
Thursday		  8:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Friday		  8:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Saturday, Sunday		  Closed

MAYOR & BOARD
Linda Jackson, Village President ljackson@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5302
Marie Schmidt, Village Clerk marie_schmidt@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5333
Bill Schmidt, Trustee District 1 bschmidt@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5307
Sharon Sullivan, Trustee District 2/Deputy Mayor  
SSullivan@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5306
Michael Light, Trustee District 3 mlight@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5308
Pat Maritato, Trustee District 4 pmaritato@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5309
Chester Pojack, Trustee District 5 cpojack@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5310
Mary Schroeder, Trustee District 6 mschroeder@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5311
 
VILLAGE OFFICES		
Administrative Services . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6000
Center for Senior Citizens seniors@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6050
Community Development comdev@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6030
Glendale Lakes Golf & Pro Shop glendalelakes@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.0018
Glendale Lakes Golf Club, Restaurant & Banquets . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.0095
Parks, Recreation & Facilities parks_&_recreation@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  630.260.6060
Police, Non-emergency police@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6070
Public Relations public_relations@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5350
Public Works public_works@glendaleheights.org . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6040
Water Billing waterbilling@glendaleheights.org. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.6010
 
IMPORTANT COMMUNITY PHONE NUMBERS
Police/Fire/Ambulance Emergency. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 911
AMITA Health Adventist Medical Center GlenOaks. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.545.8000
AT&T U-Verse . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.288.2020
Bloomingdale Fire Protection District 1 (Non-emergency). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.894.9080 
Bloomingdale Township (Administrative offices) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.529.7715
Clarke Environmental (Mosquito Control Hotline). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.942.2555
Comcast (Cable/Internet). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  866.594.1234
Commonwealth Edison (Electric utility). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.334.7661
DuPage County (Administrative offices). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.407.6500
Glendale Heights Chamber of Commerce. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.909.5361
Glenside Fire Protection District (Non-emergency). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.668.5323
Glenside Public Library District. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.260.1550
J.U.L.I.E.  (Call Before You Dig!) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.892.0123
Milton Township (Administrative offices). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  630.668.1616
NICOR (Gas utility) . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  888.642.6748
Republic Services (Refuse/Recycling Services). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  847.981.0091
United States Post Office. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  800.275.8777
WideOpenWest (Cable/Internet). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  866.496.9669

Village Contact Information

This newsletter is produced on papers that are SFI certified, produced from responsibly managed forests.  Please recycle.

Suggestions, questions and comments __________________
______________________________________________
______________________________________________ 
______________________________________________
______________________________________________

Name:_________________________________________
Address:_______________________________________
Phone:________________________________________
Email Address:___________________________________

	 Please check if you prefer to keep your name
	 confidential.

The purpose of this column is to provide a way in which you can 
communicate with the Village President, Board of Trustees and 
Village Departments.  Your advice, suggestions and questions are 
appreciated and will receive a response.  A response cannot be 
provided unless you include your name and address.  
Mail to:	Newsletter Feedback
	 Village of Glendale Heights
	 Attn: Public Relations
	 300 Civic Center Plaza
	 Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Email to: public_relations@glendaleheights.org

Let us know!

Keep up-to-date with Village 
events, program pictures, and 
important announcements by 
following us on Twitter, liking 
us on Facebook, following us 
on Instagram and adding us on 
Snapchat!  Search for...

@VOGHNews

Or subscribe to our YouTube 
channel at GlendaleHtsTV!

Connect With Us

Moving in or out?
Contact the Village of  
Glendale Heights to learn  
about the necessary steps to  
make it a smooth  
process!

Call us at 630.260.6000
for more information!


